
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Aquilla Hurd-Ravich, Community Development Director 

DATE:    February 24, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
Council discussion about adding an area to allow food carts. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The current ordinance allowing food carts went into effect in 2019 after several years of Council 
deliberations and public engagement. As a result of those efforts, food carts or mobile food units 
are allowed in the following zones: 

 Commercial Office (CO)-except within 200 feet of the Central Commercial (CC) zone. 

 Recreational Commercial (CR) 

 Medical Center (MC) 

 Light Manufacturing (ML) 

 General Manufacturing (MG) 

 Manufacturing Park (MP) 

 Manufacturing Business Park (MBP) 

 Institutional (IN) 

See the map in Attachment A 

At the City Council meeting on January 27th Council indicated a desire to amend the allowed 
locations to include the General Commercial zone along 99W (see the map in Attachment B). The 
purpose of tonight’s work session is for the Council to discuss this idea and direct staff either to 
amend the Municipal Code or to leave as it currently stands.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

A- Current allowed locations of Food Carts  
B- Possible additional allowed locations of Food Carts 
C- Presentation 
 


